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The RCN has written to members
of the European parliament urging
them to bring entry requirements for
‘nursing courses across the continent
inline with those of the UK.

The college wants to be sure
that all European nurses who
emigrate to the UK for work have
had 12 years general education
before they start their nurse
training. The current minimum
requirement in the European Union
(EU) is ten years.

The Europe-wide qualifications
increase, proposed by the European
Commission, is opposed by some
EU member states, including
Germany, the Netherlands,
Luxembourg and Hungary.

The Nursing and Midwifery
Council (NMC) recently revealed
278 per cent surge in the number
of nurses applying to work in the
UK from other parts of Europe in
the past six months, The number rose
from 701 in April to 1,248 in October,
with applications coming mainly from
Greece, Ireland, Spain and Portugal.

Under European law, the NMC must
allow nurses from other EU member
states to register as long as they have
“suitable qualifications’, including ten
‘years of general education.

Members of the European
Parliament (MEPs) will vote
in January on whether to
increase the general education
requirement to 12 years in all
member states. A committee
of MEPs reviewing the directive
voted to keep the ten-year
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requirement earlier this month,
but this will be superseded
by the vote in January.

RCN general scerctary Peter
Carter described the result as
“disappointing’.

Other changes to the directive
are expected to make it casier for
professional regulators such as the
NMC to test the English language
skills of overseas nurses.

Changes also include plans
for European regulators to share
details of registrants who have
been struck off the nursing
register in one country, but who
could travel abroad to work in
another country.




